




“It was a difficult decision to remove the proposed ceasefire resolution from the
agenda for tonight’s City Council meeting,” said Mayor Diana Rich. “We’re a
council that has demonstrated time and again that we value and respect public
comment. It’s one of the strengths of our town and our process.” 

“The spirit of the resolution was all about humanity and communicating a message of
peaceful solutions to conflict,” she said. “When Vice Mayor Stephen Zollman
approached me about the resolution, that was the good-hearted, positive, community-
building intent.” 

“What we realized is that we had done the opposite: we seemed to have ignited fear
and anger and feelings that were intensely deep, painful, and personal,” she said. “We
seemed to have galvanized groups of people who were speaking from very
passionately held views that placed themselves in direct opposition to one another.
We were aware of what has transpired in other jurisdictions when this topic has been
raised, we knew we would draw a large crowd, we knew we had a small venue with
limited capacity, and we knew that passions would be high. Once we went through
the realities we realized that public safety and venue capacity were the primary
concerns.” 

Rich was at first stunned and angered by the reaction—though she said she didn’t get
any direct threats. As email and telephone calls continued to pour in over the
weekend, she had a change of heart.

“My personal experience in reading the dozens of emails that I received went through
a major transformation over the weekend,” she said. “Initially, I was appalled and
shocked at what I saw as expressions of anger and criticism for our having brought
this item forward. What I came away with over the course of reading all the emails
and messages was a profound feeling of inspiration and appreciation for the
willingness of those who were concerned and engaged on this issue to speak their
truth boldly and honestly, and to open their hearts and their feelings without holding
anything back. It gave me renewed respect for the capacity of human beings to share
and to try to make a difference on issues that were either personal to them or raised
important principles that they felt deserved their time and attention. Ultimately, for
me, it affirmed our ability as human beings to hope (and fight) for change and a
better future. That was my take-away. It affirmed my appreciation for this town and
the people who live here (and who I am honored to serve on the City Council). As
I’ve said in the past, we are a small town just trying to do the right thing.”

Councilmember Zollman, who sponsored the resolution, agreed with the decision to
delay.

“In light of the high emotion displayed by those who provided written comments,
calls, etc.,  it was decided that we did not want to cause any more emotional distress
to our local citizens and businesses at this time” he said. Zollman also expressed that
he didn’t want the resolution to become a distraction from the council’s main order of
business. “There is also a need to correct our growing deficit and provide better
services to our community.” 

That said, he plans to come back with another ceasefire resolution in the future, “after
more discussions among our local citizens and businesses…I encourage all who are



able to respectfully engage in the efforts to end the killings of innocent women and
children on both sides to reach out to me via email.” (His email is
szollman@cityofsebastopol.gov.)

Rich expects the issue to come back as well. “I’m convinced that there is a
conversation that needs to happen on this issue in our community,” she said. “We
started that conversation with our proposed cease fire resolution. I am hopeful that
the conversation will continue, driven by the ideas and thoughts that were raised in
this process.”

Proposed Resolution of the City Council of the City of Sebastopol Calling
for a Cease Fire

See the full staff report here.

WHEREAS, the City of Sebastopol opposes all forms of hatred including
antisemitic/anti-Jewish, anti-Arab racism, Islamophobia, bigotry, apartheid, and
genocide, and advocates for the rights, dignity and safety of residents in every
community; and

WHEREAS, the City of Sebastopol recognizes and mourns the lives lost on and since
October 7, 2023 due to the violence in Israel and Gaza which has claimed, as of
January 4, 2024, the lives of at least 1,200 Israelis and more than 25,000
Palestinians, with thousands more wounded and imprisoned; and according to the
Ministry of Health in Gaza, an estimated 1,900,000 Palestinians (85% of Gaza) have
been internally displaced; and

WHEREAS, since October 7th, Middle Eastern and Jewish community members in
Sonoma County, and across the country have been subjected to an increase in racist
acts including violent physical attacks, hate speech and vandalism; and

WHEREAS, hundreds of thousands of lives are at imminent risk of death, famine and
life-threatening diseases in Gaza without a sustained ceasefire and unimpeded large
scale humanitarian relief; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the City of Sebastopol joins the United
Nations, Amnesty International, World Health Organization, world leaders, religious
leaders, and citizens of the world everywhere in calling for an immediate and
permanent CEASEFIRE, an end to all armed hostilities, and the prompt release of all
hostages on both sides; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the City of Sebastopol supports U.S. Congress
Resolution HR 786 and joins other cities in calling on our Congressional Members to
demand: an immediate and permanent ceasefire; release of all hostages; the
unrestricted entry of humanitarian assistance into Gaza; the restoration of food,
water, electricity, and medical supplies to Gaza; and respect for international law;
and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a permanent solution to this crisis must be one
of the top foreign policy priorities of the United States to reduce human suffering and
promote peace in the region; and






